
 
SAINT ANTHONY OF PADUA 

A MEMBER OF ST. GEORGE DEANERY 

PENTECOST SUNDAY 

               JUNE 4TH, 2017 

 
Pastor:  Father Tom Extejt ~ Office: 419-659-2263 or 419-659-4190 e-mail:  tjextejt@sa.noacsc.org 

Deacon:  Mr. James Dunn: 659-2707 e-mail:  jdunn9@woh.rr.com 
Principal:  Mr. Scott Hummel: 659-2103 Fax: 659-4194 e-mail:  hummels@sa.noacsc.org 

 Parish Office: Mrs. Marilyn Siefker:  419-659-2263 Office Fax: 419-659-5202 e-mail:   siefkem@sa.noacsc.org 
CCD Program Leader, Judy Schroeder : 419-659-5498 e-mail:  judyfhc@yahoo.com 

Youth Minister:  Hannah Warren: 419-303-5476  e-mail:  lifeteen@sa.noacsc.org 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday Thru Friday ~ 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

St. Anthony Parish Website:  www.cgstanthony.org 
St. Anthony School Website:  www.stanthonyschool.info 

Parish  ~  www.facebook.com/cgstanthony/ 
School  ~  www.facebook.com/StAnthonyofPaduaColumbusGrove/ 

 
        *******************************************************************************************************  

  *********************************************************************************************** 
Mass Schedule 

 
   June 06    Tuesday         8:00 a.m. Mass  Weekday ~ {For The Parish} 
   June 06    Tuesday    Confessions, Exposition & Adoration After Mass                                                     

June 07    Wednesday    8:00 a.m. Mass  Weekday ~ {Harold & Alice Gerten ~ Nathan Siefker} 
   June 08    Thursday       8:00 a.m. Mass  Weekday ~ {Diane Smith (CRHP I)} 

June 09     Friday           8:00 a.m. Mass  Weekday ~ {Nathan Siefker (CRHP I)} 
June 10     Saturday       8:00 a.m.           Rosary 
June 10     Saturday       3:00 - 4:00 p.m.  Confessions, Exposition & Benediction        

   June 10     Saturday       4:30 p.m. Mass  Vigil ~ The Most Holy Trinity ~ {Floyd Shinabery} 
June 11     Sunday         8:30 a.m. Mass  The Holy Trinity ~ {Betty Schumacher ~ Wayne Stechschulte}                                                             
June 11     Sunday       11:00 a.m. Mass    The Holy Trinity ~ {Norm Kohls ~ Virgil & Virginia Hoffman ~ 
           Sylvester & Velma Diemer ~   
                       Living & Deceased Members of the Frank Hermiller Family} 
 
***********************************************************************************************
                                                                        Servers 
June 06    Tuesday        8:00 a.m. Mass Bev Baxter  
June 07    Wednesday   8:00 a.m. Mass Gwen Langhals 
June 08    Thursday      8:00 a.m. Mass Caleb Stechschulte 
June 09    Friday           8:00 a.m. Mass Hanna Warnecke 
June 10    Saturday       4:30 p.m. Mass Hunter Sudlow, Dalton Wurth, Clay Bonnell      
June 11    Sunday         8:30 a.m. Mass  Natalie Langhals, Elizabeth Morman, Valerie Morman 
June 11    Sunday       11:00 a.m. Mass        Makena Doseck, Abby Shafer, Emma Wenzinger 
 
*********************************************************************************************  

                                                       Lectors 
June 10 Saturday     4:30 p.m. Mass  Denny Ricker 
June 11  Sunday       8:30 a.m. Mass Faith Oglesbee                  
June 11  Sunday     11:00 a.m. Mass Mark Edelbrock 
                                                                         

  **********************************************************************************************                                      

                                                                                Eucharistic Ministers 
 

June 10   Saturday   4:30 p.m. Mass     Norm & Rose Schnipke, Pat Birnesser, Marge Tabler, Marilyn Siefker     
June 11   Sunday     8:30 a.m. Mass     Don Siefker, Gib Kaufman, Bill Schroeder, Sarah Schroeder, Diana Kaufman       
June 11   Sunday   11:00 a.m. Mass     Harold Gerten, Sue Schroeder, Troy King, Hannah Warren, Shirley Goedde 
 

                                   June Eucharistic Minister Coordinators 
 
    4:30 p.m.  ~ Pat Birnesser - 931-267-2357       8:30 a.m.  ~  Dan Maag - 419-659-2969 
            11:00 a.m.  ~ Dave Tabler - 419-659-2620 
 
   June 11    Hilty Home  ~  419-384-3218 ~ Marge Roth 
 

 Like the disciples in today's gospel, there are times we shut the doors of our hearts to people or events. 
It's how we create emotional distance. 

Permanent distancing is lethal and prevents the PEACE Jesus offers you today. 

  



        **********************************************************************************************
     
         June 10    Saturday      4:30 p.m. Mass

June 11    Sunday        8:30 a.m. Mass
         June 11    Sunday      11:00 a.m. Ma

 
                                                                   
                 Jean Stechschulte-Room 101; 

        Mary Maag-Room 119; Bill Alt
                    Margaret Rosenbauer
          Dorothy Geiger
    

 
         **********************************************************************************************

********************************************************************************************
               Parish Calendar Items 
June    5    Creative 4-H Club @ 6:00 p.m.
June 5-9   Vacation Bible School 
June    6    K of C Meeting @ 7:00 p
June    7    Festival Meeting @ 8:00 p.m.                 
June  13    Finance Committee @ 6:0
June  13    Parish Council @ 7:00 p.m.
*******************************************
                                                                          
                Total Donated Toward 21st Century Fix
    
**********************************************************************************************
                                  300 Club Winner ~
               
**********************************************************************************************
                         Marriage Bans I ~ 

**********************************************************************************************

                                                        

 
Creative 4-H Club ~ Will be meeting

K of C ~The next meeting will be held 
social meeting will begin at 7:00 p.m.; 
let’s start this new year with fraternal fun!

2017 Festival Meeting ~ There will be a p
8:00 p.m. in the church basement.  Chairpersons and any other interested parishioners are encouraged to attend.  This 
year the Summer Festival will be held on 
  
Scrip ~ Scrip will be available this weekend,
Ken & Connie Kruse, Shirley Goedde and Christie Tabler.
                  
Vacation Bible School News ~ On Monday, June 5
registration table located in the main hall of the school. 
9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. in the Family Life Center.
You can pick up your child at his/her classroom at 12:00
 
Vacation Bible School News ~ Parents and grandparents please join us on Friday, June 9
12:00 p.m. for the closing ceremony celebrating the children's participation in the 
Messages VBS. The children will entertain you with special songs that they learned throughout the week. Thanks!
 
St. Anthony of Padua Feast Day ~ 
saint, St. Anthony of Padua.  Donuts, juice and coffee will be served after Mass in the church basement.  Please come 
down and help us celebrate St. Anthony's feast day!!!
 
Finance Committee ~ Will be meeting on 
Parish Council ~ Will be meeting on 
 
Life Teen ~ The National Catholic Youth Conference, NCYC, will be held in Indianapolis this November.  Letters 
were sent out to the families of those who will be in hi
like more details, please contact H
    

**********************************************************************************************
                              Ushers 

:30 p.m. Mass       Scott Hummel, Cody Wagner, Bill Roth, Nick Schroeder
.m. Mass       Dan Maag, Adam Siefker, Jason Koch, Dave Schroeder, J

:00 a.m. Mass       Al Schroeder, Dale Schroeder, Alan Stover, Roger Wenzinger
                

                                             ~ Hilty Home Residents
Room 101; Velma Pope-Room 103A; Wilbert R

Room 119; Bill Alt-Room 121; Mary Margaret Bockrath
Margaret Rosenbauer-Room 208B; Dolores Daniels-Room 209B;

Dorothy Geiger-Room 215A; Rita Wenger-Room 300;
                   Jeanne Schulte-Room 401

**********************************************************************************************
St. Rita's Medical Center ~ Tom Schmiedebusch

********************************************************************************************
                Income For The Week of May

H Club @ 6:00 p.m.                                  Adult Contributions 
9   Vacation Bible School                                                 Children's 

@ 7:00 p.m.                                                    
Festival Meeting @ 8:00 p.m.                                    Other Income
Finance Committee @ 6:00 p.m.                               Total Income

June  13    Parish Council @ 7:00 p.m.  
*******************************************              Total Expenses

                                                                                  
Total Donated Toward 21st Century Fix-Up Campaign To-

               
**********************************************************************************************

300 Club Winner ~ June 3rd ~ Tom Osterhage ~

**********************************************************************************************
Marriage Bans I ~ Jordan Travis & Nicole Langhals

 
**********************************************************************************************

                                                 ~ Parish Activities ~ 

Will be meeting on Monday, June 5th, at 6:00 p.m. in the church basement.

The next meeting will be held Tuesday June 6th.  We will be installing officers for the 2017
7:00 p.m.; there is no evening Mass.  Members

let’s start this new year with fraternal fun! 

There will be a planning meeting for our 2017 Summer Festival on 
8:00 p.m. in the church basement.  Chairpersons and any other interested parishioners are encouraged to attend.  This 
year the Summer Festival will be held on August 5th and 6th. 

will be available this weekend, June 3rd & 4th, after Mas
Ken & Connie Kruse, Shirley Goedde and Christie Tabler.  

On Monday, June 5th, please sign in your child shortly before 9:00 
registration table located in the main hall of the school.  VBS runs from Monday, June 5

in the Family Life Center. There will be helpers available to take your child to his/her class. 
up your child at his/her classroom at 12:00 p.m.  Thank you!

~ Parents and grandparents please join us on Friday, June 9
m. for the closing ceremony celebrating the children's participation in the 

VBS. The children will entertain you with special songs that they learned throughout the week. Thanks!

St. Anthony of Padua Feast Day ~ Come to the 8:00 a.m. Mass on Tuesday, June 13th
saint, St. Anthony of Padua.  Donuts, juice and coffee will be served after Mass in the church basement.  Please come 
down and help us celebrate St. Anthony's feast day!!! 

Will be meeting on Tuesday, June 13th at 6:00 p.m. in the recto
Will be meeting on Tuesday, June 13th at 7:00 p.m. in the rectory.

The National Catholic Youth Conference, NCYC, will be held in Indianapolis this November.  Letters 
were sent out to the families of those who will be in high school next fall.  If your teen is interested in going, or would 

t Hannah Warren at 419-303-5476. 

**********************************************************************************************

Scott Hummel, Cody Wagner, Bill Roth, Nick Schroeder                            
Dan Maag, Adam Siefker, Jason Koch, Dave Schroeder, Jr. 
Al Schroeder, Dale Schroeder, Alan Stover, Roger Wenzinger 

~ Hilty Home Residents ~ 
Wilbert Roof-Room 105B; Agnes Friedel-Room 109

Mary Margaret Bockrath-Room 125; Jim Fischbach-Room 201B;    
Room 209B; Angela Schulte-Room 211B;            

Room 300; Cathy Ruhe-Room 306;    
Room 401 

**********************************************************************************************
St. Rita's Medical Center ~ Tom Schmiedebusch  

********************************************************************************************
ncome For The Week of May 28th 

Adult Contributions ~ 184      $ 7,140.25                                    
Children's  ~ 22                              22.25                
                                                 7,162.50                     

Other Income                             3,768.86                                   
Total Income                        $ 10,931.36          

                        
Expenses                     $ 12,007.14 

-Date ~252 Donors ~ $ 199,107.81 
       

**********************************************************************************************
~ Ticket #8 ~ $100.00 

**********************************************************************************************
Jordan Travis & Nicole Langhals 

**********************************************************************************************

 

at 6:00 p.m. in the church basement.  

We will be installing officers for the 2017-2018 year.
Members, come bring your significant other and 

anning meeting for our 2017 Summer Festival on Wednesday, June 7th
8:00 p.m. in the church basement.  Chairpersons and any other interested parishioners are encouraged to attend.  This 

, after Mass in the church basement.  The helpers are:  

, please sign in your child shortly before 9:00 a.m. at the 
VBS runs from Monday, June 5th through Friday, June 

There will be helpers available to take your child to his/her class. 
Thank you!   

~ Parents and grandparents please join us on Friday, June 9th, from 11:30 a.m.
m. for the closing ceremony celebrating the children's participation in the Tracking Mary: Mysteries and 

VBS. The children will entertain you with special songs that they learned throughout the week. Thanks!

Tuesday, June 13th, to help celebrate our patron 
saint, St. Anthony of Padua.  Donuts, juice and coffee will be served after Mass in the church basement.  Please come 

at 6:00 p.m. in the rectory. 
at 7:00 p.m. in the rectory. 

The National Catholic Youth Conference, NCYC, will be held in Indianapolis this November.  Letters 
gh school next fall.  If your teen is interested in going, or would 

********************************************************************************************** 

                            

Room 109;                   
Room 201B;     

              
  

********************************************************************************************** 

**********************************************************************************************       

184      $ 7,140.25                                    
                                

7,162.50                      
                                  
                                                        
  

                                                  
**********************************************************************************************   

**********************************************************************************************  

********************************************************************************************** 

2018 year.  The 
significant other and 

Wednesday, June 7th at 
8:00 p.m. in the church basement.  Chairpersons and any other interested parishioners are encouraged to attend.  This 

The helpers are:  

at the 
Friday, June 9th, 

There will be helpers available to take your child to his/her class.  

m.-       
Tracking Mary: Mysteries and 

VBS. The children will entertain you with special songs that they learned throughout the week. Thanks! 

, to help celebrate our patron 
saint, St. Anthony of Padua.  Donuts, juice and coffee will be served after Mass in the church basement.  Please come 

The National Catholic Youth Conference, NCYC, will be held in Indianapolis this November.  Letters 
gh school next fall.  If your teen is interested in going, or would 



********************************************************************************************** 

"2017" Summer Festival 
Vehicle Social Ticket Reminder!  Get your vehicle tickets soon so you can be included in the Early Bird drawing 
which is quickly approaching.  The Early Bird drawing is scheduled after the 11:00 a.m. Mass on Sunday, June 11th  

and Sunday, July 9th.  You have another chance to win cold hard cash ($100.00).   Don’t miss out on this opportunity 
to win. 

 
Cash or Car! ~ With the success we had last year and the many positive comments, we will again be raffling off up to 
$20,000 toward the purchase of a new vehicle or $15,000 in  cash at the parish festival this year. The advantage of 
this approach has been that the winner can purchase any new vehicle of any color. It also gives the winner the option 
of taking cash and not having the hassle of selling the vehicle.  H&K Chevrolet from Continental has again offered to 
showcase their new vehicles for our festival.  Tickets will be sold every weekend now through festival day.  Points of 
contact for purchasing tickets are Mike Birkemeier at 419-659-2954 or Harold Gerten at 419-659-5914.  Tickets can 
also be purchased at the parish office.  If you can help sell tickets before and after weekend Masses, please contact 
Mark Edelbrock at 419-659-2269. 
 
Garage Sale ~ Having a Garage Sale?  Don't store the unsold items for another year, but instead consider donating 
them for the Festival Garage Sale.  Donations can be dropped off starting Monday, June 5th.  Items may be dropped 
off under the overhang on the entrance of the school by the modular unit. or by the big doors of the shed either on the 
north end or the south end.  We do not accept clothing, TV's or computer electronics.  If you have any questions, feel 
free to call the parish office at 419-659-2263 between 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. 
 
Festival Workers' List ~The 2017 Festival is right around the corner!  If you would like to change your festival job or 
the time you work, please contact Dee Griffith at 419-646-3449.   Also if you know you will be out of town, please 
contact her so she can take you off the list for this year.  She will need to be notified of any changes by June 22nd.  
Thank you for your support of our festival each year.  It takes all of us to make this annual event a success. 
 
Soliciting ~ We will not be soliciting milk this year for the festival.  Also, we would appreciate all cabbage donations 
to be in the church basement by Saturday, July 29th.  That will give the chairladies an opportunity to order more 
cabbage if needed. Solicitor Lists will be available to be picked up on the table in the back of church, June 24th and 
June 25th.   
 
**********************************************************************************************     
Y.E.S. – Youth Elect Service – June 8-10 

The 2017 Y.E.S. project will be held at Ottawa Elementary School this year beginning Thursday, June 8 at      
5:30 p.m.  Current 8th grade students through graduating seniors are encouraged to join us for this weekend 
service retreat.  Be ready to meet teens from throughout the St. George Deanery, have some fun, grow in faith 
and be the hands and feet of Christ in your community.  Something new this year will include the availability of 
the YMCA and entertainment on Friday!  This 3-day retreat experience will close with 5:00 p.m. Mass on 
Saturday, June 10th at Ottawa Sts. Peter & Paul Parish.  Registration forms are available from Hannah Warren 
and in church. Bring your friends and help us meet our goal and be part of the fun! 
 

Y.E.S. Work Sites Needed 
On June 9th and June 10th the teens & adults from the St. George Deanery are volunteering to help people 
throughout Putnam County with various jobs around their homes as they participate in the annual Youth Elect 
Service weekend retreat.  If you would like a team of youth and adults to help with jobs around your home, 
please contact Hannah Warren at 419-303-5476. This includes anything from mulching, to washing your car, or 
just some spring cleaning in the house or yard!  

Y.E.S. Crew Leaders Needed 
 

Do you like to spend time helping those in need?  We’d love for you to join our adult crew leaders for the 
Y.E.S. weekend June 8-10th at Ottawa Elementary School.  Adult crew leaders and assistant crew leaders 
need to be current college freshman, up to retirees! Nothing is more rewarding than sharing your time and 
faith with the Young Church of Today!  For questions or to sign up as a crew leader, please contact 
Hannah Warren at 419-303-5476. 

**********************************************************************************************  
Beef and Chicken ~ The K of C has canned beef and chicken available for your graduation party or family reunion.  
Please contact Len Kruse at 419-659-5657, Gene Heitmeyer at 419-659-5574, Dave Ellerbrock at 419-659-5833, or  
Dan Maag at 419-659-2969 to place your order.    Below are the prices of the items available. 
                          Beef             Chicken    
   Case of 24 cans ~ 28 ozs. .........................  $ 174.00            $142.00            
   1/2 Case (12 Cans) ~ 28 ozs. ....................          88.00                73.00                
   Price Per 28 oz. Can ................................            7.50                  6.25                  
 
   Case of 24 Cans ~ 14.5 ozs. ......................        105.00                90.00                  
   1/2 Case (12 Cans) ~ 14.5 ozs. ..................         53.00                47.00                 
   Price Per 14.5 oz. can ...............................          4.50                  4.00 
 
********************************************************************************************** 



              ~ Non-Parish Activities ~ 
 
Columbus Grove Community Senior Lunch & Bingo ~ The Columbus Grove Community Senior Lunch will be held 
on Tuesday, June 13th at 11:30 a.m. at the Columbus Grove Christian Church, 105 South Broadway in Columbus 
Grove.  The menu is:  chicken salad croissants, potato salad, baked beans, strawberry shortcake, coffee and water.  
Bingo will be played immediately following the luncheon. The lunch is sponsored by the Hilty Home of Pandora and 
the Columbus Grove Christian Church. 
 
Leipsic, St. Mary's Senior Citizens ~ The Leipsic, St. Mary's Senior Citizens will be sponsoring a card party on 
Tuesday,  June 6th at 1:00 p.m. in the new parish hall.  The card party will be held the 1st Tuesday of every month. 
 
Our Lady of Consolation Shrine, Carey ~ Invites you to “Our Journey with Our Blessed Mother.”  The second 
“Journey” will be on Sunday, June 11th at the noon Mass with Fr. David Endres.  Fr. David is a priest of the 
Archdiocese of Cincinnati, ordained in 2009.  He is the academic dean and assistant professor of church history at 
Mount St. Mary's Seminary / The Athenaeum of Ohio in Cincinnati.  Plan to attend our monthly “Journey.”  If you 
have any questions, call 419-396-7107.

Putnam County Library Annual Book Sale ~ The Friends of the Putnam County District Library, will be holding 
their Annual Used Book Sale on June 6th and 7th from 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. at the East 4th Street Gym, in Ottawa. 
Items for sale ~ hardback and paperback books for all ages plus music CD’s, DVD’s, books on tape, videos, records, 
electronics, attic treasures and more.  Proceeds benefit all the Putnam County Libraries. 

Retrouvaille ~ Is your marriage going down the right road . . . or is it a little off track?  Life can be difficult, 
and so can the challenges you face in marriage. 
 Does the distance between you seem wide? Are you already separated?  Looking for a better way? 
Retrouvaille can help and offers hope for a better relationship.  Retrouvaille is a peer ministry of volunteer couples 
that can help you learn the tools of healthy communication, build intimacy and heal, just as they have done in their 
own marriages.  Retrouvaille is Christian-based, and Catholic in origin, but welcomes couples of all faiths as well as 
non-religious couples.  Retrouvaille can help get your relationship back on track.  For more information about our 
July 21-23rd  Retrouvaille Weekend program for couples, contact our registration team:  Joe and Arlene @ 419-841-
1116 or visit our website:  HelpOurMarriage.com. 
 
Putnam County Council on Aging Starts Medical Equipment Loan Closet ~ Has a hospital stay, recent injury or just 
coming of age as a senior presented a need for medical equipment?  If so, the Council on Aging has a Medical 
Equipment Loan Closet with an assortment of new and used durable medical equipment on hand to lend to those in 
need for a few days, a few weeks or a few months at no charge.  The only eligibility is that you must be a Putnam 
County resident, age 60 and better.  Example of items available to loan include wheelchairs, walkers, canes, reachers, 
grab bars, tub chairs, incontinence products, nutritional supplements and so much more.  
 In order to keep the Loan Closet full, the Council relies on generous donations from the community.  Our 
supply of items constantly changes depending on the needs of older adults as well as donations received.  The Council 
will accept most small medical equipment as long as it is in good repair.  For more information on how to borrow an 
item from the Loan Closet or to donate an item, please call 419-523-4121 or toll-free 1-800-589-8508. 
 
********************************************************************************************** 
 

Pro-Life Quote 
 

"When we consider that women are treated as property, it is degrading to women that we should treat our children 
as property to be disposed of as we see fit."        Elizabeth Cady Stanton 
 
Some "Choices" Have Victims ~ A misguided letter published in the Florida Times Union complained, "If you are 
opposed to abortion, don't have one!"  This type of argument is not only sad, but is a typical argument made by those 
who support abortion and other evils.  In fact, it is exactly similar to the rationale that was used to justify keeping 
slavery legal. 
 Most people understand that we have to intervene to help the poor, the AIDS victim, the drug addict, the 
victim of crime and war. Even if we do not know the victims' names, or have never seen their faces, we know it is our 
business to help them.  We do not hear people say, "I would never rape or abuse a child, but if the other person wants 
to do so, that’s their choice." The reason people do not say that, is that they realize that some choices have victims ----
and our laws are meant to protect these innocent victims.  When somebody’s "choice" destroys or threatens somebody 
else’s life, that’s everyone’s business.  It is, after all, the business of all Christians "to love one another...". This 
requires us to intervene to save our brothers and sisters in need. And no group of human beings needs our help more 
than the 3,500 innocent babies who are slaughtered each and every day in our nation. 
 Many oppose abortion but do not think anything can be done. However, the problem is not that there is 
nothing that can be done, but that there are not enough people doing the perfectly legal, peaceful and effective 
activities they can do to end abortion. That is why we all need to get involved! 
 
********************************************************************************************** 
 



Financial Awareness and Legal Protection for Seniors ~  Community members are invited to join the Putnam 
County Interdisciplinary Team on June 14, 2017 from 9:00 to 11a.m. for the event, “Financial Awareness and Legal 
Protections for Older Adults”.  Learn about legal protections for seniors from AlerStallings and how to manage your 
accounts from First National Bank. The event is located at the Meadows of Kalida, 755 Ottawa Street, Kalida.   
Snacks and drinks will be provided.  Anyone interested in attending should call to reserve a spot at 419-523-1111 and 
ask for Becca Peckinpaugh, Crime Victim Services’ Elder Victim Advocate. 

Polka Dances ~ June 4th, at the Kalida K of C, from 4:00-8:00 p.m., with the Kordupel-Culkar Band.  Call             
419-236-8029 with questions ~ June 9th, from 6:30 - 10:30 p.m., at Kalida K of C, with  Squeezebox.   Call          
419-236-8029 with questions. 

 
 
 

PRIESTHOOD ORDINATIONS:  Last Friday, May 26 I celebrated the 44th anniversary of my 
ordination.  About seven of us gathered for a party at the Rowdy Rooster after Mass.  That was about 
the right size for a celebration;  number 44 is not the occasion for major merriment.  The next day I 
went to Toledo for the ordination of Father Tony Coci.  I always find priesthood ordination to be an 
inspiring occasion that helps me to be more dedicated to service in a parish.  After the readings, the 
Bishop asks the candidate,  “Do you promise me and my successors obedience and respect?”  The 
candidate says, “I do.”  Much like wedding vows, that “I do” is a total gamble on God.  You never 
know exactly what God (or the Bishop) is going to ask of you, but you say “yes” to it.  Then the 
candidate lies face down on the floor while we sing the Litany of the Saints, asking everyone from 
Saint Peter to the Little Flower to Saint John Paul II to support us in prayer in what we are about to 
do.  I always feel that at that moment, some of the old-time priests like Father Finsel and Father 
Arnoldi are looking down from heaven in prayer too. 
 
 The top moment is when the Bishop lays hands on the head of the newly ordained in awesome 
silence, followed by all the priests laying hands on the head of the one just ordained.  Another is 
when people bring up the bread and wine.  Before they are placed on the altar, the Bishop hands 
them to the newly ordained priest and says,  “Accept from the holy people of God the gifts to be 
offered to him.  Know what you are doing, imitate the mystery you celebrate, and model your life on 
the mystery of the Lord’s cross.” 
 
 Did you notice that I said that we ordained only one man?  Next year we’ll ordain three, but 
probably none in 2019.  The number of ordinations, and the number of seminarians is up across the 
United States, but not evenly.  Wichita led all US dioceses with ten ordinations this year, and will 
most likely ordain ten more next year.  How is it that a small diocese in Kansas ordains more than 
New York, Los Angeles, or even Toledo?  People propose all kinds of man-made solutions to the 
shortage of priests, but I’m convinced it’s totally in God’s hands, and it’s beyond anything that we 
do.   
 I know that it’s important for me to offer good example and to encourage young men 
privately.  I know that Father Matt Rader’s work will be important too.  Father Rader will be the 
Diocese’s vocations director starting July 1;  he has already promised me that he will visit Columbus 
Grove to spread the good news about priesthood and religious life.  Research shows that 
encouragement from parents is very important too.  People who analyze statistics say that the 
encouragement of the moderator of the parish youth group frequently leads to a decision to study for 
the priesthood.  And I’m sure that the prayers and encouragement of all parishioners is important too. 
 
HIGH-SCHOOL HONOR ROLL:  By my count, 39 Saint Anthony graduates made the honor roll 
at Columbus Grove High School in the fourth quarter (11 freshmen, 12 sophomores, 8 juniors and 8 
seniors).  Congratulations to all of them for their dedication and hard work, congratulations to their 
parents, and congratulations to the teachers who prepared them for high school. 
 
RECTORY AIR CONDITIONING:  Schroeder Heating and Plumbing has installed heat pumps to 
air-condition the entire rectory except those rooms that are rarely used.  Once we get blasted with 
summer heat, I will put this system to the test.  Maybe you can stop to investigate sometime this 
summer and join me for a cold beverage.  (Hey, tap water is a beverage too.) 
  
               Father Tom 
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Saint 
Anthony  

Falcon 

News 

 We at St Anthony School are grateful for all the contributions of 

time, energy, and financial support from our Parishioners at St Anthony of 

Padua, Parents of St Anthony School and Columbus Grove Community. 

Because of the loving support, our students receive a First Class Religious 

and Academic Education. A special thanks to the Parent Guild, School 

Advisory Committee, Athletic Board, the Purse Bingo Committee, hot 

lunches parents, hot sandwiches parents and grandparents, recess moni-

tors, field trip chaperons, Catholic Schools Week Volunteers, Children 

Festival Volunteers, and community business that support our efforts. On 

behalf of the staff and myself I would like to thank everyone mentioned 

and those not listed for what you do for St Anthony School. Everyone has 

made my job exciting and gives me pleasure in looking forward to next 

school year. May God Bless 

 
Hot lunches  
Pizza with the Principal and Pastor  
Washington DC  
Recess  
8th grade basketball season  
Teachers vs eighth grade Volleyball game 
May crowning  
Children festival  
Last day of school 
Eighth grade breakfast  
Sky zone  
Gym  
Choir  
Field day 
School Picnic  
Hot sandwich day 
Cathedral  
Visiting Leipsic St. Mary’s Catholic School 
Serving at Mass 
Office aides 
Falcon Spirit Day 
Christmas party  
Going to Mass on weekdays  
Getting to receive Sacraments for the first time 
The workshops in Reading  
Experiments in Science 
Fun friends 
Cool Art projects like habitats 
Best Teachers ever 
Multiplication in Math 
A feeling of belonging somewhere with supportive 
friends 
Learning cursive 
Gaga Pit 
Gymnastics in Gym 
Moose tube in Music 
Good Principal 
YMCA Begin to Swim program 
Cool smartboard activities 
The school is private and family centered 
School enforces the Belief in God 
Middle School Science 
The use of RTI for Middle School 
The fieldtrips 
High Flyers and the activeness of the group 
All school Prayer 
Technology that is advancing throughout the year 
Play fun learning games like Bean Bag Spelling 
Send money to the missions by selling our old 
books when we learn about money 
Show our love for Jesus by learning about him in 
Religion class 

Use iPads to help learn to spell and do math 
When the Statue of Mary came, we got to visit 
and receive a blessing 
Friendly students 
Student’s watch and discuss “The Ruby Bridg-
es” story and “Sarah, Plain and Tall” in 4

th
 

grade 
Students use IXL 
Good books to read in the school library 
Getting to meet people like Sr. Immaculatta 
Monthly Golden Falcon Awards 
Donating food to The Lord’s Pantry 
Operation Rice Bowl and learning about how 
families are helped with the donations 
Students dress appropriately 
Living Stations  
Upstairs students have their own locker 
All classes take turns planning Mass and stu-
dents get to have parts during that Mass 
Monthly drawing of lifeskill slips for pizza, NUT 
passes and candy bars 
Learning the Phonics Dance 
The Valentine’s Day party and Mission BINGO 
Computer class 
Catholic Schools Week and all the activities 
Music class 
Art 
Writing time 
The school Christmas Program 
4th grade learn what protractors are and how to 
use them 
Students use good manners 
Students learn right from wrong 
The students can Pray in school 
Everyone knows who everyone is 
The basketball hoop 
Great technology throughout the school 
Students get a great Catholic education 
6

th
 grade has Kindergarteners for buddies and 

enjoy doing activities with them 
Camp Wilson 
Chromebooks 
5

th
 grade has 1

st
 graders for buddies and enjoy 

doing activities with them 
Respectful students 
The St. Anthony School Parent Guild 
The School Advisory Council 
Blessed to have so many parent/grandparent 
volunteers 
Best students ever 
Catholic Schools Week 

All Students were asked what they like about attending St Anthony School this year. 
 

This is what students K– 8 had to say: 


